
 

June	27,	2025	
	
Dear	Families	and	Students,	
	
On	behalf	of	the	entire	Seaquam	community	we	want	to	wish	all	of	you	a	happy	and	safe	summer.		It	
has	been	an	amazing	year!		So	much	success,	fun	and	learning.			
	
Report	cards	went	out	last	night	and	are	available	on	MyEd	and	Parent	Connect.		
	
There	will	be	an	August	email	to	families	and	students	by	August	22.		In	it	will	detail	the	start	up,	
what	is	happening	on	the	first	day,	how	to	request	course	changes,	how	to	see	your	schedule,	and	
many	other	very	useful	things.		Your	new	Principal,	Ken	Headley	will	be	sending	that	out.	
	
Next	year,	Seaquam	will	be	implementing	a	school	growth	plan	focusing	on	resilience.		Two	
particular	areas	that	we	are	going	to	work	on	is	attendance	and	self-regulation.		There	is	a	great	
deal	of	research	that	ties	attendance	and	academic	success.	As	you	are	planning	for	the	next	school	
year	and	vacations,	please	do	not	to	take	your	student	out	of	school	for	any	length	of	time.		It	is	so	
important	that	they	attend	all	classes.		More	details	will	come	out	in	September	about	both	self-
regulation	and	attendance	policies	at	Seaquam.	
	
It	has	been	an	honour	to	work	at	Seaquam	for	7.5	years	first	as	a	vice	principal	and	then	as	the	
principal.		The	staff,	students	and	community	make	this	school	as	good	as	it	can	be.	As	I	move	into	
retirement	at	the	end	of	July	I	will	leave	many	fond	memories	of	my	time	here.		Ken	Headley	will	be	
taking	over	for	me.		News	flash,	Ms.	Margaret	Callander,	Vice	Principal,	will	not	be	returning	to	
Seaquam	this	September.		She	has	taken	on	a	position	as	Principal	of	a	school	in	Ladner.		I	would	
like	to	welcome	Ms.	Rebeca	Rubio	to	Seaquam	as	a	vice	principal.		She	has	spent	the	last	year	
working	at	Burnsview.		Both	new	to	Seaquam	admin	are	fabulous	and	you	are	in	good	hands	with	
them.			
	
Enjoy	the	summer!			
	
Summer	office	hours	
The	school	office	will	be	open	almost	each	day	from	9am-2pm	during	the	summer.		Please	call	the	
school	to	make	sure	we	are	open	–	604	591	6166.	
	
Seaquam	Track	and	Field	
Construction	of	the	new	track	and	field	facilities	began	on	Monday,	June	23	and	will	continue	into	
the	fall,	during	which	time	the	track	and	field	will	remain	closed	to	the	public.	The	track	is	expected	
to	be	open	for	use	later	in	the	fall,	before	closing	again	in	spring	2026	to	enable	installation	of	the	
synthetic	running	surface.	The	grass	infield	will	remain	closed	until	September	2026	to	enable	the	
grass	time	to	establish	a	strong	root	system.	We	are	excited	to	greatly	improve	the	quality	of	our	
field	for	our	Physical	Education	and	Athletics	programs	and	would	like	to	thank	the	City	of	Delta	for	



 

making	these	upgrades	a	reality.	For	more	information,	please	
visit:	https://letstalk.delta.ca/seaquamtrack	
	
Football:	
The	team	is	looking	for	more	players	to	be	a	part	of	the	Seaquam	team	for	the	upcoming	fall	season.	
We	have	both	a	junior	and	senior	varsity	teams.			Contact	Navin	Chand	for	more	information	–	
navin.n.chand@gmail.com.	
  
Message	from	Minister	Lisa	Beare	
Please	click	on	this	link	to	read	a	year-end	message	from	the	Minister	of	Education	and	Child	Care,	
Lisa	Beare.	(alternatively,	copy	and	paste	the	following	into	your	web	
browser:	https://district.public.deltasd.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2025/06/Letter-to-
Parents-MLB-letterhead-June-2025.pdf)	
		
Reminder:	Parent/Caregiver	Communications	Survey	
The	district	is	interested	in	finding	out	which	communication	channels	work	best	for	
parents/caregivers.	Please	take	a	moment	to	complete	a	quick,	anonymous	survey.	To	begin	the	
survey,	click	the	following	link,	or	copy	and	paste	it	into	your	
browser:	https://forms.gle/QLPhfQPCMbhLkPMq8			The	deadline	for	completing	the	survey	
is	Monday,	June	30.	
 
Calendar	events	
September	2	 First	day	of	classes	for	2025/26	school	year	
	
Sincerely,	
	
Mark	Robinson,	 Mike	Annandale	 Maggie	Callander	
Principal		 	 Vice	Principal		 Vice	Principal	


